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Recommendation to authorize City Manager, or designee, to accept new easements from the
California State University, Long Beach, for the construction of the Technology Park Phase III
warehouse and office building being constructed at 1901 West Pacific Coast Highway;
execute quitclaim deeds to California State University, Long Beach Research Foundation, a
California nonprofit corporation, to convey the City’s interest in current sewer, water, storm
drain, ingress and egress, and public utility easements; and

Accept Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration for Project No. CLB1704.  (District 7)

Prologis, Inc., the developer of the property at 1901 West Pacific Coast Highway, has
demolished the old Naval housing buildings and is constructing a new warehouse with office
space. To accommodate the new use, it is necessary that easements be granted and
quitclaimed to allow for the construction of a 205,060 square-foot structure. California State
University, Long Beach Research Foundation, is requesting that new easements be
dedicated to the City to reflect new locations of utility lines (Attachment A) and the
quitclaiming of former locations of utility lines to them (Attachment B). The relocations will be
completed with the oversight and approval of the Long Beach Water Department.

City staff conducted a review of affected agencies and there were no objections to the
proposed easements or quitclaims. In conformance with the California Environmental Quality
Act, Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration for Project No. CLB1704, was prepared for
this project in September 2017 (Attachment C).

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Linda T. Vu on January 28, 2019 and by
Budget Analysis Officer Julissa José-Murray on February 24, 2019.

City Council action on this matter is not time critical.

A quitclaim processing fee of $3,195 and two special purpose grant of easement fees of
$3,195 each, for a total of $9,585, were deposited in the General Fund (GF) in the Public
Works Department (PW). Completing these duties have minimal impact on staff hours and
Council Priorities beyond normal budgeted scope of duties. There is no local job impact
associated with this recommendation.

Approve recommendation.

CRAIG A. BECK
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS
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APPROVED:

PATRICK H. WEST
CITY MANAGER
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